
                              SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL (SHAC) 

                                               Minutes 11-10-2020 
 
In Attendance: Kelsie Bednarz, Angela Berry, Tracey Carney,  Chris Conway, Wendy Duemmler, 
Morgan Durand, Jarrod McCraw ,Samantha McGirt, Christina Neal, Wendy Nielsen, Cindy 
Payne, Kim Preston, Christine Skrutowski, Dylan Stamey, Stephanie Starr, Belle Walker. 
 Business:   

 3:00 pm- meeting opened on 11-10-20. 

 Minutes from 9-22-20 approved. 

 Introductions of new members: Dylan Stamey- Piedmont High School Principal, Chris 
Conway- UCPS College Readiness and Humanities Coordinator, Morgan Durand-PA-C 
Oasis Behavioral Health, Dr. Luis Betancourt- Oasis Behavioral Health 

 Self-introductions for all attending the meeting. 

 Tracey Carney, SEL Coordinator, reviewed results of the Panorama surveys, which 
included questions regarding social/emotional well-being. The surveys were sent to 
students in 3rd – 12th grades. 20,000 students responded, which was a 63% response 
rate. Greater than 80% of the students recorded they have a supportive relationship in 
or out of the school setting. There are two main areas of growth: self-efficacy and 
challenging feelings and handling emotions. Surveys will be administered again in the 
Spring. With the results received, UCPS will use a multi-tiered team approach that will 
include counselors, social workers, and psychologists, to identify targeted students and 
implement interventions. The teams are currently working on how to increase 
engagement for virtual students with schoolwork and homework.  

 Wendy Nielsen, School Nurse Supervisor, relayed that due to the increased amount of 
time focusing on COVID, the SHAC goal regarding tobacco is not moving forward. 

 Stephanie Starr, Director of Community Support and Outreach, offered that the Healthy 
Coalition is moving forward on infrastructure. Tobacco Education is not moving forward 
due to Human Services and schools focusing in other areas at this time. An effort is still 
being made to push education out on social media. 

 Next SHAC meeting is on Tuesday, March 23, 2021 from 3-4 pm. 

 Meeting adjourned at 3:20 pm. 

 

 


